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The plants and planting plan was designed by the Horticultural 

Societyôs principal horticultural advisor, Leigh Hunt. The services of 

whom The North Summerfield Residents Association won in a 

competition last year. Each shrub and plant was specifically chosen 

not only  for the various soil and environmental conditions across 

the site e.g. dry shade underneath the tree canopies to full sun, but 

also for seasonal interest and their benefits for encouraging 

biodiversity. 

Once the group had received a grant from Ladywood Community 

Chest for the plants, Quadron was able to obtain top quality plants 

for the project at competitive prices.  
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The North Summerfield Residents Association  (NSRA) are a group of 
residents that are concerned with improving their local environment for the 
benefit of the community. Each year they enter the Heart of England In 
.ƭƻƻƳ LǘΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ŀǎ ŀ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎƛƴƎ ƭƻŎŀƭ 
awareness and enhancing their neighbourhood making it a cleaner, safer and 
more pleasant place to live. 

Contract Manager for Ladywood, Andy Court, and 

Quadronôs Horticultural Development Manager, 

Nicola Clarke, were delighted to help the North 

Summerfield Residents Association complete the 

third phase of the Victoria Buildings Garden Project 

this June.  

Phase three included the purchase and planting of 

over one hundred shrubs and perennial plants into 

the fenced off land to the front of Vitoria Buildings.  
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Nicola Clarke and Andy Court had great fun 

laying out all of the plants according to the 

planting plan and getting an idea how the newly 

planted border would look. 

Once the layout was agreed by everyone, local 

members of the North Summerfield Residents 

Association joined forces with Quadron staff to 

start digging holes and planting the plants. 

Working together with 

 

ñ This project has completely transformed the entire 

neighbourhood and made it look more attractive and cared 

for. I am proud of what we as a local community have 

achieved hereò           Charmaine, North Summerfield Residents 

This proved to be really good exercise as the soil was very difficult 

to dig as it was compacted and very dryðparticularly underneath 

the trees. However, perseverance prevailed and after three hours of 

hard work all of the plants were finally planted. 

The members of North Summerfield Residents Association, who 

have worked so hard to get the project off the ground were 

absolutely thrilled with the results of everyoneôs efforts.  


